Capel St Mary Parish Council Development Meeting

Wednesday 19th July 2018
Library, Village Hall commencing 19:30hrs

Persimmon Homes
DC/17/06318 - 7 Little Tufts And Land East Of Longfield Road 

Outline Planning - Erection of residential development for up to 100 dwellings to be built in phases with associated infrastructure, public open space and details of highway access on 
PRESENT: Stuart McAdam – Senior Planner Persimmon Homes, 

Jamie Bird – Director Blubird Land & Planning Ltd. 
Parish Councillors Harris, Hole, Matthews (PC Chair), Julie Lawes (Clerk), 

Capel Community Trust – Iain Bramhill (CCT Chair), Dave Busby.
Background 
Cllr Matthews began the meeting informing members that the Capel St Mary Parish Council has not previously been involved with developers taking the decision not to meet outside of public meetings, however due to the decision to create a Neighbourhood Plan in which it is encouraged that there be open communication with developers the Parish Council has changed their approach and will now be open to discussions.

These meetings are in no way a pre-determination or approval of any application and we will continue to represent our residents as instructed with support from Planning Consultants where necessary. All views expressed are without prejudice.

Stuart McAdam – Persimmon Homes

Mr McAdam welcomed the opportunity to engage with representatives of the village.

Outline planning approval was issued on the 5th July with reserved matters. A full planning application is to be submitted in September 2018 with plans to start on site May 2019.

Unless there is a Judicial Review they will be withdrawing their appeal for 150 dwellings. The deadline for this is 17th August 2018.

Site Access

Vehicular access is the main concern for this site and it was questioned if this could not have been taken from toward the old A12 side. Mr McAdam advised they had no option or control over the neighbouring land to allow access elsewhere.
The access area entering the site has been redesigned to allow for open space so as not to impact on the existing properties in Little Tufts.

Pedestrian access is primarily through Little Tufts with the addition of Butchers Lane. It was queried if walkways could be provided through other closes for the safety of the residents. These are ransom strips in the ownership of the residents.

Mix of Housing

80% of the dwellings will be 2/3 bed homes with 35% being affordable housing. The mix of affordable will be based on the Babergh Council Housing Officer recommendations.

The houses will be mostly 2 storey with possibly some 2 ½. There may also be bungalows to account for the aging population within the Babergh area.
Lagoon

The lagoon will mostly sit empty only filling in the event of a storm which will then filtrate. A small amount of water will be left and the area sympathetically planted for ecological reasons to encourage wildlife. Lagoons are preferred to underground systems as these would have to be maintained and meet a certain standard. A drainage strategy will be submitted to Babergh within the full application.

Roads
The roads within the site will be adopted and therefore comply with regulations. Street lighting will be installed on the adopted roads with possible low level bollards in parking areas / private drives. 

Lay-bys will be provided within the site for additional parking. It was recommended they go above the minimum requirement and provide as much parking as possible.

Open Spaces

Public Open Spaces (POS) could be maintained by either Capel St Mary Parish Council or a management company. The Parish Council / CCT would not wish to maintain any un-adopted roads or areas.

With two play areas in the village addressing the needs of the younger children it was suggested a Gym Trail could be placed on the site to provide recreation for an older age group. 

Off Site Provision

The increase in housing / cars / residents is expected to have a detrimental effect on the village as a whole and other areas of our infrastructure require addressing. In particular the parking on Thorney Road is already a problem and to increase traffic flow in this area would be an issue. The grassed area opposite Great Tufts offers the opportunity for additional parking. Mr McAdam is to speak with the Director in charge to see if this is something they could assist with.
Construction Plan

This would be expected to be completed within 2 ½ years and would not be phased.

Summary

Now outline permission has been granted Mr McAdam offered to provide plans to the Parish Council prior to submission of the detailed application for comment.
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